

## STATE OF CONNECTICUT

## CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

## VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

April 4, 2017

Daniel M. Laub, Esq. Cuddy & Feder LLP dlaub@cuddyfeder.com

RE:

**DOCKET NO. 471** - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at Hamden Tax Assessor's Map 2826, Block 24, 208 Kirk Road (a/k/a 1075 Paradise Avenue), Hamden, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Laub:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your recent correspondence concerning Docket No. 471.

Thank you for responding to the Council's March 17, 2017 request of the carriers to indicate any interest in collocation on the above-referenced, proposed telecommunications facility in furtherance of the state tower sharing policy. Your letter will be entered in the public comment file related to this proceeding.

Very truly yours,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/RDM/lm

c: Parties and Intervenors Council Members





445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Daniel M. Laub dlaub@cuddyfeder.com

April 3, 2017

## VIA EMAIL AND FIRST CLASS DELIVERY

Hon. Robert Stein, Chairman and Members of the Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re:

Docket 471 Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless

Application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at

Hamden Tax Assessor's Map 2826, Block 24,

208 Kirk Road (a/k/a 1075 Paradise Avenue), Hamden, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Stein and Members of the Council:

On behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T), we are in receipt of the Siting Council's request regarding the captioned matter. AT&T can confirm an identified need for a tower in the area of the proposed facility. A facility in this part of Hamden is not part of AT&T's current plans and as such, it will not be participating in Docket 471. We thank the Council for the opportunity to comment on this pending Docket.

Daniel M. Laub

cc: Parties and Intervenors

AT&T

Christopher B. Fisher, Esq.